
 March, 2022 

 As we move full steam ahead into March we are getting closer to the regional 
 meetings! I have booked my flights and plan to attend 3 of the 4 regional 
 meetings in person. Northeast plans to host a virtual region meeting for 2022, 
 which I plan to attend virtually. I look forward to visiting with members in 
 each of these regions and will be happy to answer any questions or concerns 
 our members have. 

 As promised the highlights of Budget & Planning that was held January 15th, 
 2022 in Albuquerque, NM is posted to the website and Region Directors 
 should be sending that out along with the approved 2022 Budget, amended 
 Bylaws that reflect the change in dues for student members and finally the 
 2022 Strategic Plan! These can be found at addc.org under the News & 
 Publications tab. 

 Evelyn Green, Membership Chair, will be creating guidance to assist clubs in 
 bringing in Student members to our clubs. If you are needing further 
 information or guidance don’t hesitate to reach out to Evelyn or myself 
 directly. 

 Please look closely at the proposed budget, if you have any questions, 
 comments or concerns please don’t hesitate to contact myself or any board 
 member. With the continued decline in membership it becomes more 
 important to work together to make sure that we are not only continuing our 
 due diligence but that we are also good financial stewards of the association, 
 we are continually working on ways to lower costs for the association so that 
 it can remain in good standing and remain financially sound. 

 The strategic plan was built on ideas to help this association grow and remain 
 strong! We will be working towards these goals that the association, regions 
 and clubs can utilize. 

 Prayers and Blessings! 

 Philana 


